

the LINGS family August, 2019 family missionaries to Peru

Dear Faithful Colaborers,

These past few months have been EXCITING! Kaitlynn is in the States with Mom and Landon, settling in at Heartland Baptist Bible College to start her first semester. The anticipation mixed with anxiety is a new experience for her. We'd appreciate your prayers.



When we returned to Peru in April, you may remember that we went north to the city of Chiclayo. We stayed there for two months serving in Jesus the Vine Baptist Church, where Bro. Lee Johnson has been ministering to the Deaf and hearing for many years. It worked out great for us both. Bro. Johnson needed to go on furlough for two months, and I needed a place to stay on the coast until Landon's lungs were a little more developed to handle the high altitude of our work in Huancayo.

The Lord was certainly in the decision. Our time there was preparing us to return to Huancayo to take over the Deaf ministry there, since our Deaf

pastor needed to move his family to Lima for his son's health. Now, we have started a second morning service on Sundays tailored especially for the Deaf. There is great anticipation both with the hearing and the Deaf regarding the changes. Keep praying.

My last Sunday in Chiclayo (July 7th), six adults received Christ as Saviour after the morning service. The next Sunday, my first week back in Huancayo, four adults received Christ there! It was an exciting two weeks.

We now are in the process of getting Landon his Resident Visa. The only thing we lack is his birth certificate, apostilled by the Secretary of State of Indiana, mailed to Peru, then translated by an authorized translator. Well, in April, I ordered a copy of his birth certificate, it was finally mailed to Peru on July 1st, but I am still waiting for it! Since Peru only birth certificates accepts issued whithin the past six months, by the time it reaches me, it may not be accepted, and it will be too late to begin the process over again to meet the deadline on his tourist visa. So, I am ordering another one, requesting the apostille, and mailing to a supporting church in the US whose pastor is coming to visit in October. Please pray that it gets to him on time!

We just shipped 540 Bibles to Peru! It cost about \$2,700 to get the 90 boxes of Bibles from Lee Johnson's church in South Carolina to his church

in Chiclayo. I'm taking 15 boxes up to Huancayo with me. We are excited to have so much Precious Seed to share with Peruvian souls. To make this posible, there is a Bibles Fund at BIMI, and with help from the South America Fund, our director, Bro. Roger Blevins was able to gather almost ALL of the money. Praise the Lord!

As of the writing of this letter, the boxes are sitting in a church in Lima, waiting for me to go pick them up, load them onto a pallet, and get them on a truck to Chiclayo. If you would like to help other South America missionaries have the same blessing, consider giving back to the Fund by sending a check to BIMI with South America Bibles Fund in the memo.

Thank you for your support. We could not do what we do without you.



Yours for souls in Peru, Markos & Stephanie Lindsey Kaitlynn, Alyssa, Savanna Sienna, and Landon

Don't forget to contact us at the email address below if you want our more frequent emails about the family and ministry.

Contact Info Apartado 23 Huancayo Peru 317-536-6267 - home 51-99-205-9630 - cell peregringos@hotmail.com

317-359-4275

info@LBCindy.com